
Restrictions to Hylands during 2011 
 
Please find below details of grounds work and events that may have some effect on your 
use of Hylands this year: 
 
Reinstatement works across the park were completed in early November 2010 and 
some reseeding will again be considered in early spring. 

 
Installation of a sewage main to connect Hylands House, Visitor Centre and Writtle End 
toilets to the public sewer.  Works will cause restrictions to the House car park but 
should be completed by late Spring 2011 
 
The Hylands Horses will be grazing at Hylands in a new paddock area.  It is anticipated 
that the paddock will be installed by mid-March and that the horses will start grazing by 
the end of April. 
 
The following events have an expected attendance of 500+ and may 
therefore impact on visitors to Hylands: 
 
9th April 2011:  Family Fun Day around the new play area; Writtle car park will be very 
busy 
 
11th June 2011:  Scout event.  Areas: front and back lawns, House will be closed to 
public 
 
18th & 19th June 2011: Living Heritage Craft Fair. Large country fair using House Back 
Lawn. Entry fee to public.  
 
25th and 26th June 2011:  Russell Watson & Heart Club Classics Concert.  House and 
lawns will be closed to public 
 
NB: Set-up for the above 2 events will begin on the Back Lawn on Monday 13th June. 
 
3rd July 2011: Three Musketeers. House back lawn will be closed to public 

 
9th and 10th July:  JLS and Olly Murs Concert. Restrictions to car parking will apply. No 
public access to concert area only. Extra car parks will be opened 
 
10th July 2011: Wind in the Willows. House back lawn will be closed to public 
 
17th July 2011: Race for Life. Park will be extremely busy, parking restrictions will 
apply. 

 
21st & 22nd July 2011: Midsummer Nights Dream. House back lawn will be closed to 
public 
 



4th August 2011: Private Hire. Back Lawns closed to public 
 
8th August: Set- up for V festival begins. Some restrictions will apply to public access in 
park. 
 
20th – 21st August: V Festival. Park closed to public with exception of Widford Church 
area 
 
Further access restrictions will apply in small parts of the park as the V festival is cleared. 
 
4th December 2011: Christmas Shopping Fair. House car park will be closed. Disabled 
car parking will allocated on arrival. 
 
 
 
Please call Hylands House on 01245 605500 for further information 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause 


